
 
 

NEWSLETTER FIVE, TERM FOUR                                          Tuesday 13 November 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora, Talofa lava, and Welcome.   

We are having a school gala on 30th March 2019.  Save the 

date in your calendars.  As this is in Term 1, we need 

everyone to put aside anything that can be donated and start thinking 

about how they can help out before and on this day.  We are also having 

a big raffle and need awesome prizes to make this a big success.  If you 

know of anyone who can donate items for the raffle please contact the 

school office. 
All of our children will benefit from this event.  Let’s make it a fantastic  

       community day. 
National Primary School Strike Day – School will be closed This Friday 16th November as a part of the national 

rolling strike Teachers and Principals across New Zealand have voted in favour of following the rejection of the last offer 

made by the Ministry of Education.  Please do not send your children to school on this day.  KCC will be closed on this day. 

 

Enviroschool Silver Reflection – Last Tuesday we completed our silver reflection with 

the Enviroschool Educators.  During the reflection the children acknowledged that we have 

now developed and sustained our environmental work to a standard that matches the standards of a 

Silver Enviroschool.  This is a fantastic achievement and we are thankful for the time and effort 

everyone has put into projects in our school and local community. 

 

Northern Zone Athletics – Our students had a great day at the Northern Zone athletics last week and 

represented our school with pride, giving 100% in all the events they competed in.  We have 25 students 

who have qualified for the Interzone Athletics on the 27 November. 

 

Hats – It is great to see so many children wearing their hats at school.  Please remind 

them to keep bringing them as the term progresses. 
 

Disco – Fundraiser for Umu Festival – Thank you to everyone 

who helped organize the disco for the children last week and all 

those who supported this fundraiser.  $290.50 was raised. 

 

Netball Uniforms – can all netball uniforms please be returned to Paula or the school office by tomorrow Wednesday 

14th November. 

Contacts: 
 

Phone: 939 9707       txt: 027 3710 947       fax: 939 9708       Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH      KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 
 
Principal’s e-mail: principal@koraunui.school.nz 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
Rachel Brinkley: 021 112 4755       Craig Press: 563 8600   Gillian McPeake:  939 9707      Vera Xu: 021 0306 853     
Shane Doherty: 027 445 8416       Spencer Hiess:  939 9707      Chris Miller: 939 9707 

 

mailto:principal@koraunui.school.nz


 

Sausage Sizzle 

Te Puawaitanga o te Kākano will hold a sausage sizzle every Wednesday until the end of the 

term.  Sausages cost $2 each.  Please remind your children that if they bring money to school for 

a sausage they are responsible for it.  

 

Enrolments – Do you have or know of any children who are starting or finishing at Koraunui School next year?  The 

sooner we find out about new enrolments and changes the better we can plan for classes and all students attending our 

school.  New student enrolment forms are available at the office or on our website under “About us”.  If you require 

further information, please contact the office on 939 9707 or message us on our school website or Facebook page. 

 

50 cent STALLS 

Buying items, supports these children to raise money to go to camp. Please be mindful that items are all 

50 cents and $2 is the limit.  From this week Year 5 students wishing to make a start on fundraising 

for the 2019 camp will be able to run 50 cent stalls. 

 

Keep up to date with photos and information of what is happening around the school and in 

the classrooms on our Facebook page. 

 

Dave Lamont  

Principal  

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

WHATS COMING UP THIS TERM? 

 

TERM FOUR 

Week 5 onwards 

• 12-16 November: Digital Technology Week 

• 19-23 November: Year 6 camp 

• 19-23 November: Senior EOTC Week 

• 21 November: Year 1-3 Junior Athletics  

• 27 Parent Thank you evening 

• 27 November: Interzone Athletics 

• 30 November: Umu Festival 

• 10 December: Year 6 Graduation Dress Rehearsal 

• 11 December: Year 6 Graduation 

• 12 December: Magical Mystery Bus Tour – Year 6 

• 14 December: Final assembly at 11am and school finishes for the year at 12 noon. No KCC on this afternoon. 

2019 

• 4 February – School starts Term One 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

• 2019 Calendars                                       Orders close 3 December 2018 

•  Orders now being taken for 2019 School Calendars 

• Please indicate if you wish your child’s artwork to be on the front of the calendar or their photo, 

there can’t be both. 

•  

• Name of child ______________________________________________ Rm _____ 

•  

• Artwork/Photo on front of calendar. (Please circle your preference).  

•  

• Calendar cost is  1 @ $15 2 @ $20 each additional calendar is another $5 

• (Prices are for copies of the same calendar) 

•  

• No: Calendars required _______________ Money enclosed $ _______ . 

• All orders must be accompanied by payment. NO orders will be accepted after 3 December. 


